

**Dufftown and District Community Council Minutes****Tuesday 20<sup>th</sup> September 2016 at 1900 in the Community Centre Dufftown****Chair:** Bunty Campbell**Attendees**

- Fred Allan (Treasurer)
- Ally MacDonald
- Dennis Dalgarno
- Morag Ross
- Zoe Bremner (Minutes Secretary)
- Jim Nicol

**Visitors:****Apologies**

George Tillich

<b>Topic</b>		<b>Discussion</b>	<b>Action</b>
<b>1.</b>	<b>Police Update</b>	Nil	
<b>2.</b>	<b>Guest Presentations</b>	Nil	
<b>3.</b>	<b>Minutes of Last Meeting</b>	The Chairman opened the meeting at 1900 and welcomed everyone.  The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting. Proposed by Fred and seconded by Dennis.	
<b>4.</b>	<b>Matters Arising</b>	<b>Youth Project</b> – Closed.  <b>Community Action Plan-</b> The issues that can be achieved by the DDCC have been addressed. Morag will be contacting Gillian Bailey to ask what is happening on their end with the action plan.  <b>Economic Development-</b> Alistair Kennedy forwarded a letter to the DDCC about reduction that are to come into play, we recommend that the community go online and do the Future Budget Bridging the Gap questions.	
<b>5.</b>	<b>Correspondence</b>	<b>Future Budget Draft Onshore Wind Energy Policy-</b> Discussed and noted.  Jane Martin CCLO emailed to inform the DDCC that there was a recent complaint against a Community Council. All Community Councils are to remember to adhere to Community Council Code of Conduct when dealing with matters. All decisions should be noted in the minutes of the meeting.	
<b>6.</b>	<b>Treasurers Report</b>	The Treasurer gave an update and at present the funds stand at, £559.07. The Speirins will be paid every ¼.	
<b>7.</b>	<b>Community Feedback</b>	<b>Printer-</b> Jim Nicol has a printer that was in the library but has to be moved as there is to be a black and white printer put in the space instead. Jim would like the community to get the use of The Speirins printer and therefore is looking for somewhere to house the printer that is easy for the community to access.  <b>Dramble Bridge-</b> Ask George to touch base with Elaine Wink.	

		<p><b>Cycle Path-</b> No further feed back at present.</p> <p><b>Carriageway in Braehead Terrace-</b> Mrs Souter has had no work or word on the Issue.</p> <p><b>Bins at Pittyvaich-</b> Dennis emailed Moray Council and a reply stated that pictures were taken of the area in question and there is nothing wrong with the ground. But if we would like to do the work ourselves, that would be ok.</p> <p><b>Park more Brea Safety Barriers-</b> George not present so no updates at present.</p> <p><b>Accident and Emergency sign-</b> George to update at next meeting.</p>	<p>Update.</p> <p>George to update.</p> <p>Update.</p>
8.	Reports	Nil	
	a) Local Councillor(s)	No Local Councillor present.	
	b) Community Council Sub Group	N/A	
9.	Planning Issues	Discussed.	
10.	The Joint Community Council of Moray (JCC)	Nil	
11.	AOCB	<p><b>Vice chair-</b> A Vice chair is not required.</p> <p><b>Speirins page-</b> The Speirins was discussed and agreed on.</p> <p><b>Tininver Hut-</b> The community association, Etape Royal and The Speirins are going to paint the hut along with the Youth group.</p>	
12.	Date, Time and Venue of Next Meeting	<p>Next meeting will be held on Tuesday 18<sup>th</sup> Oct at 1900 in the Clock Tower.</p>	